Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
Departmental
The Florida Department of Transportation, in partnership with Pasco and Hernando Counties, invites you to attend and participate in the Public Hearing for the C.R. 578 (County Line Road) Design Change Reevaluation, WPI No. 257298 1. The planned improvements involve widening the existing 2-lane rural roadway to a 4-lane suburban roadway from U.S. 19 (S.R. 55) to U.S. 41 (S.R. 45), including the planned Ayers Road Extension, in Pasco and Hernando Counties, a distance of approximately 11 miles.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, November 16, 2006, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.

PLACE: Calvary Church of the Nazarene, 235 Cobblestone Drive, Spring Hill, FL 34606

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: This Hearing is being held to allow interested persons the opportunity to provide comments concerning the planned alignment changes and the associated social, economic, and environmental effects.

It is being conducted pursuant to Chapter 339, Florida Statutes, 23 CFR 771, 23 U.S.C. 128, Chapter 120, Florida Statutes, and Title VI and Title VIII of the United States Civil Rights Acts of 1964 and 1968. Individuals requiring special considerations under the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 should contact Mary Sheets, Design Project Manager, (813)975-6166 at least ten (10) days prior to the Hearing.

The Department will receive verbal and written comments at the Public Hearing. Written comments not received at the Hearing may be returned to the Department via mail, but must be postmarked by Monday, November 27, 2006, to become part of the official Public Hearing record. Written comments should be addressed to: Mary Sheets, Design Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation, District Seven, 11201 N. McKinley Drive, MS 7-600, Tampa, Florida 33612.
